October 11, 2023

Present: Mayor Fred Mink

Trustee Roger Lonneville Trustee Sharon Trimm Spencer Herendeen, Resident Amy Alexander, Recording Clerk

Mayor Mink opened the Village Board Meeting at 3:00 P.M.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of the previous meeting were prepared beforehand by the Village Clerk Treasurer and on motion by Trustee Trimm, seconded by Trustee Lonneville, voted and carried unanimously to accept as prepared and placed on file. Motion was made by Trustee Lonneville, seconded by Trustee Trimm, voted and carried unanimously to accept the September 2023 Trial Balance (Edmunds), Bank Statement, (CNB) Revenue/Expenditure Analysis (Edmunds).

Motion was made by Trustee Lonneville, seconded by Trustee Trimm, voted and carried unanimously to audit and approve the following bills for payment and all budget transfers:

10/11/2023	Abstract #5	\$ 35,148.17(Check #11646-11681)
	General	\$ 27,282.06
	Water	\$ 5,866.11
	Sewer	\$ 2,000.00
	Abstract #5a	\$ 6,269.14 (Check #11682-11684)
	General	\$ 5,889.14
	Water	\$ 300.00
	Sewer	\$ 80.00

BOARD:

Resident Spencer Herendeen expressed his concern regarding the underpass on East Avenue. Mr. Herendeen suggested a speed bump and signage on the bridge as there is a continual problem with trucks hitting the bridge. Mayor Mink informed Mr. Herendeen of the problems associated with speed bumps on public streets (i.e. potential litigation, placing spikes in the road, and winter removal). Mayor Mink also stated that the bridge belongs to the Finger Lakes Railway and we can not put signs on the bridge. The village will look into placing signs along the street.

Mr. Herendeen also inquired about the budget process. In addition, he made us aware of some changes and updates that needed to be done on the Village of Shortsville webpage. Amy will make sure this is taken care of. Randy Woodhams notified the Board that he will be retiring and his last workday will be October 27. Motion was made by Trustee Lonneville, seconded by Trustee Trimm and carried, to allow the planting of a tree in the "pickle" to honor Barbara Walborn Broomfield. Mayor Mink will be in contact with Edna Van Minos

regarding her request.

Motion was made by Mayor Mink, seconded by Trustee Lonneville and carried, to not make any adjustments to the slope of the sidewalk at 78 W Main Street. The Board feels that sloping the sidewalk creates a hazard.

Trustee Lonneville made a motion, seconded by Trustee Trimm and carried, to accept Kyle Jackson and Sabrena Parsons as the new hire laborers for the DPW.

Trustee Lonneville made a motion, seconded by Trustee Trimm and carried, to accept Sandmans Blasting & Coatings quote of \$1,200.00 to fix the snow plow and send the old one to auction.

Mayor Mink made a motion, seconded by Trustee Lonneville and carried, for the Village of Shortsville to sponsor pickleball at the RJ elementary school gym. Participants will have to sign a hold harmless agreement with the Village.

Trustee Lonneville made a motion, seconded by Mayor Mink and carried, to purchase a shuffleboard table and start a league at the Senior Center.

There was no further business to come before the board, so the meeting was adjourned by motion of Trustee Lonneville seconded by Trustee Trimm and carried unanimously at 3:39 P.M.

Amy Alexander
Village Clerk-Treasurer